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19th of December 2024 
 
December Holiday 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Another busy term is now drawing to a close at Bellahouston Academy. Our senior 
pupils have been involved in prelim assessments, and we hope that, following this 
experience, they will feel fully prepared for the challenges which lie ahead later in the 
session. We have also enjoyed a number of festive social events, which have continued 
to develop the sense of community and belonging which exists within our school: our S1 pupils on the 
merit list were invited to attend the Staff Panto; our very talented musicians entertained us at the Winter 
Concert; our annual Jingle Jog had - as always - a very high number of enthusiastic participants. As we 
prepare for a break, there are a few matters on which I’d like to update you. 
 
Staffing 
 
I am delighted to confirm that, following recent interviews, Mr Struan Atha has been appointed to the 
post of Depute Headteacher. I am grateful for the involvement of our Parent Council, in the recruitment 
exercise for this important post. I have given a reminder of our House Teams below. These are the key 
people who you would contact in relation to any matters involving your child/children. 
 

 Arran Iona Mull Skye 

PTPC Ms S. Dadgostar 
(Acting) 

Ms L. 
Kennedy 

Ms A. Summers (Mon-Tues) 
Mr M. Ruiseil (Weds-Fri) 

Ms S.   
Rashid 

DHT Mr S. Atha  Mr M. 
Macdonald 

Ms C.  
Cutler 

Ms L. 
Galloway 

 
Our Developing the Young Workforce Co-ordinator, Ms Sharon Keenan, will be leaving Bellahouston 
Academy to take up a new post elsewhere from the beginning of the new term. We are very grateful to 
Sharon for the positive contribution she has made in her time at the school. I know that the young people 
and families who have benefitted from Sharon’s support will wish her all the best in her new role. 
 
S2 Parents’ Evening 
Our S2 Parents’ Consultation Evening is scheduled to take place on Wednesday the 15th of January. 
This - following on from our Pathways event in November - is a key aspect of our options processes, and 
I would encourage all parents/carers who are able to attend to join us. Appointment sheets will be issued 
to pupils on their return. Please contact your child’s Pastoral Care teacher (see above) if there are any 
issues. 
 
Our Local Community  
We are very proud to serve our area of the city, and wish to enjoy positive 
relationships with the residents and businesses nearby. One of our school values is 
Respect, and we would hope that our neighbours would be able to see this reflected 
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in the way we interact with them. Recently, we have been made aware of some concerns regarding 
littering within the community, and want to do our utmost as a school to ensure we play our part in 
keeping the local streets clean and tidy; for instance, we have recently had groups of young people 
undertake litter-picks in the local streets. We will continue to promote the importance of Respect within 
the community at assemblies, and would be appreciative if you could reinforce this message to your 
child/children where necessary. 
 
 
Pupil Return on Monday the 6th of January 
I hope our pupils return to school feeling refreshed on Monday the 6th of January, 2025 at 8.50am. We 
continue to promote high expectations through our school policies and routines, and these reflect our 
school values of Belonging, Aspiration, Growth, Achievement and Respect. I have copied some of these 
(our OPENS classroom routine, our Uniform Policy and our Attendance Policy) at the end of this letter. 
The key messages are: 

• Pupils should attend school and arrive at all lessons on time; 

• Pupils should attend school each day with a fully-charged iPad, and with the other materials they 
will need to engage properly with their learning; 

• Pupils should be mindful of school rules in relation to mobile phones and other devices; 

• Pupils should be in full school uniform when attending school. 
 

There has been an improvement in the number of young people wearing full school uniform (particularly 
in S1-S2, and in S6) and I am grateful to parents/carers for their support in this matter; we believe that 
uniform is important in promoting equality and a sense of belonging. Some young people, however, 
are continuing to wear jogging trousers, leggings, or other items of sportswear, and these are 
not uniform items. Even if they are timetabled to be in P.E. for period 1, pupils should arrive at school 
in uniform.  
 
If the purchasing of uniform items may cause financial difficulty for our families, I would encourage 
parents/carers to get in touch with Sharon Graham, our Financial Inclusion Support Officer (0141 773 
5850) to see if any support may be accessed, or to make use of our Blazing Squad initiative, where 
uniform items can be borrowed. Ms Gibson and Ms Mohammed in the Faulty of Technologies are the 
main points of contact for this. If you are able to donate any school uniform items you no longer require 
to our Blazing Squad initiative, these will be gratefully received.  
 
I hope that our pupils and their families are able to enjoy a restful break over the next few weeks. To 
those within our school community who celebrate it, I wish you a very merry Christmas, and hope that all 
of our young people and their families enjoy a happy and New Year in 2025. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
Barry Mochan 
Headteacher 
Bellahouston Academy 
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